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About the speakers:  

Mohammad Tariq: Mohammad Tariq is an Asst. Professor in the Department of Electrical  
Engineering at Zakir Hussain College of Engineering, Aligarh Muslim. He has done his Ph.D. from  
NTU, Singapore. He is also the founder and chairman of IEEE AMU & IEEE SIGHT AMU. He was 
an ExScientist Rolls Royce at NTU, Singapore. He was among the top 2% scientists globally for the 
year 2022.   

Seerin Ahmad: Seerin Ahmad is currently a Ph.D. candidate and Research Student at the 
CyberPhysical Power and Energy Systems Laboratory - CPPES, TAMUK. He has done his Masters 
from Science from Budapest University o Technology & Economics. He is also the founder of 
SSMAF.   

  

About the event  

IEEE SIGHT, AMU, orchestrated an enlightening webinar titled "MS/PhD SERIES SEASON 3.0" 
on the 8th of October, 2023, commencing at 7:30 PM via Google Meet. The event featured 
distinguished guest speakers, Mohammad Tariq and Seerin Ahmad, who shared invaluable insights 
into the realms of higher education and research.   
Mohammad Tariq commenced the session by illuminating the audience on the significance of 
pursuing a PhD. In his address, he candidly delved into the multifaceted aspects of embarking on this 
academic journey, shedding light on the challenges that may arise, particularly pertaining to funding. 
His discourse provided attendees with a pragmatic understanding of the pursuit of advanced degrees.   

Seerin Ahmad seamlessly followed, expounding on the merits of venturing abroad for higher 
education. He emphasized the importance of not succumbing to conventional wisdom and 
encouraged independent thought in the pursuit of academic excellence. Additionally, Dr Seerin 
elucidated the essential documentation required for such endeavours, including Letters of 
Recommendation, Cumulative Performance Index, and standardized test scores like TOEFL/GRE. 
Furthermore, he addressed the process of approaching potential mentors and meticulously selecting 
universities.   

The session was characterized by its high degree of interactivity, as participants actively engaged 
with the speakers. This dynamic exchange of ideas was further augmented by an extensive question 
and answer session, affording attendees the opportunity to seek clarification on various facets of 
academic pursuit and international research opportunities.   

The event was a resounding success, providing a platform for juniors to gain comprehensive insights 
into the intricacies of pursuing higher education and international research endeavours. It is  

anticipated that the knowledge imparted by Mohammad Tariq and Seerin Ahmad will serve as a 
beacon of guidance for the budding researchers and scholars in attendance.   



 


